
 
 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
Friday, May 12, 2023 
 

Weekend Traffic Advisory in Hillcrest for 
Pedestrian Bridge Construction Project  

ROAD CLOSURE WILL IMPACT ACCESS ON AND OFF STATE ROUTE 163 
FROM SIXTH AVENUE  

  
SAN DIEGO – Starting on Saturday, May 13, at 5 a.m., the City of San Diego will be closing Sixth Avenue in 
both directions from State Route 163 to University Avenue for the construction of a pedestrian bridge 
over the street. This closure will remain in place until Monday, May 15, at 5 a.m. or until the construction 
is completed, whichever comes first.  
  
Construction contractors with Scripps Mercy Hospital San Diego will be building a new pedestrian bridge 
over Sixth Avenue to connect the medical facility to a newly constructed parking structure. This 
pedestrian bridge will replace one that was removed in January 2022 as part of the same project.  
  
Electronic signage has been posted for the past week notifying travelers of the closure and associated 
detours.  
 

### 


